
 

 

 

GRADE 5 LEAVING 

CEREMONY 

There will be a grade 5 

leaving ceremony on 

June 28th starting at 

11:15.  More details to 

follow. 

 
Penfield June Newsletter 
 
 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

We started the last newsletter saying it is hard to believe that it is May 

already and here we are in June!     This is the time where we are 

preparing for the end of this school year and at the same time the 

beginning of next year.  Soon our grade 5 students will be heading off to 

middle school and from our conversations with them, they appear 

confident and ready for this next challenge.  The staff at Penfield will 

continue to prepare them for this transition and we wish our grade 5 

students well.  They will be missed!     

Penfield is a very busy place and will be for the month of June.  Recently, 

we hosted our Welcome to Kindergarten event at Penfield and it was 

wonderful to see all the new kindergarten students and their families 

attend.  It was great to see parents in our school for our hip hop 

performance.  Students had a lot of fun and put on a great show for all of 

us to enjoy!   

Our wonderful librarian, Jan Peachy, has recently announced that she is 

going to retire at the end of June.  I would like to congratulate Mrs. 

Peachey on behalf of our Penfield community for her service and 

dedication to the students, staff, and school district.  Mrs. Peachey’s 

passion and dedication to literacy and success of students will be missed 

and she is leaving an amazing legacy behind   We wish her all the best in 

her retirement.  I would like to welcome Mrs. Jolene Krell as the new 

principal of Penfield starting in September.  Mrs. Krell is an excellent 

educator and will be a great addition to the Penfield community.  She 

and Mrs. Gage will be a great team with the amazing Penfield staff.  On a 

personal note, I would like to take this opportunity express another 

heartfelt appreciation and thank you to all students, staff, and families of 

the Penfield community.   To our PAC and parents, who have tirelessly 

given their time and resources, thank you for your support with what we 

do at Penfield.  To the wonderful Penfield staff, thank you for all your 

hard work and dedication to our students.  Your dedication and 

enthusiasm is inspiring and I continue to grow and learn from you.   

I will miss you and wish all students, staff, and families a safe and 

restful summer.  

Sincerely, 

Hendrick Horsthuis  

June 2022 



HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

To the following Penfield students who have June birthdays 

 

Cecilia S  Lex C  Brooklyn H  Jacklyn  M 

Ethan K  Cain B  Isabella S  Olivia S 

Meirah H Parker A  Declan G  Brennen M 

Kyuss C  Ellese E  Emma S   Paul H 

Victor B  Taylor L 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

To the following Penfield students who have July birthdays 

 

Landon T Cora AJ  Kolby A  Mae H 

Kent M  Max P  Hugo F  Curtis H 

Blakeley M Ivy GH  Ella N  Alastair W 

Isaac G  Jack M  Jaxon P  Holden R 

Harris L  Paisley J  Neveah F Calvin M 

Georgia H 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

To the following Penfield students who have August birthdays 

 

Lexie B  Madeleine C  Nash S  Addison D 

Ayla B  Mugisa B  Oliver H  Leland D 

Peyton Y Ronin T   Marshall G Jayden R 

Dylan B  Atticus L  Kingsley L Dannie L 

Brady T  Kinley G   Danika B Wrayden S 

Zacky Z  Mairyn S  Carter P  Grayson P 

  



  

Penfield School is once again purchasing bulk 
school supplies for the 2022/2023 school year.  
The advantages of ordering through the 
school are that we can purchase in bulk and 
receive a better deal, we get items of the 
same quality for every student and teachers 
can tailor the supplies to meet their 
classroom needs. 

 

Please send the amount of $40.00 by Friday, 
June 17th.  We encourage parents to purchase 
the supplies through the school.  However, if 
you wish to purchase your own supplies, 
please get a list from the school.  If you 
require financial assistance, please contact 
Mr. Horsthuis at the school 250-923-4251. 

 

Methods of Payment: 

1.  Cash (exact cash please) 

2.  Cheque payable to Penfield Elementary 

3.  ETransfer to penfield@sd72.bc.ca - please 
include the student name and grade for 
September in the memo section of the 
transfer 

SCHOOL SUPPLIES 

  

School Phones/Messages 

We have an increasing number of students using the phone to make after 

school arrangements. We are also receiving an increasing number of 

requests to deliver end of day instructions or early pick up requests.  It is 

not always easy to track students down in the afternoon to deliver these 

messages as they are often outside, on neighbourhood walks, in the  

music portable etc.  We understand that there are times that plans 

change last minute and these requests are necessary. 

Please whenever possible, ensure your child is certain of their after school 

arrangements before leaving home each day to eliminate worrisome 

situations. 



APPROPRIATE FOOTWEAR 

Students should be coming to school in appropriate, outdoor footwear.  Crocks 
and/or flip flops are not appropriate for the playground and are often broken 
while being worn at school, leaving students unable to participate in outdoor 
activities 

Library News 
Please encourage your child 

to read every day.  When 

children read during the 

summer, they feel prepared 

and confident when returning 

to school in the fall (Plus it’s 

fun!) 

How can you make this happen? 

Penfield Library: Your child can borrow up to 10 books over the summer from 

our school library! Mrs. Peachey will be handing out summer reading permis-

sions this month if you’re interested. 

SD 72 Digital Resources: Our school district has many great choices for reading 

online including Sora, TumbleBooks and Bookflix. 

Vancouver Island Regional Library: They have a wonderful FREE program called 

“Summer Reading Club” as well as many excellent children’s books available 

both at the branch and online.  

Scholastic Summer Reading: Fun activities, contests and book lists are available 

through Scholastic. 

Coho Books: Now in Willow Point, they have an amazing selection of new and 

used books for children and are very helpful with book suggestions. 

All library books from this year will need to be returned by Friday, June 17. 

Reminders will be going home regarding any overdue books. There are no fees 

unless the books are lost or damaged, thank you. 

https://www.72learninghub.ca/72learninghub/page/5099/digital-resources-by-level
https://virl.bc.ca/read-watch-listen/audience/kids/src/
https://www.scholastic.com/site/summer-reading.html
https://cohobooks.com/


School Office 
Hours 

The Penfield 
office will be open 
until June 29th to 
accept 
registrations and/
or any payments.  
It will then be 
closed for 
summer break,  

re-opening in 
September. 

  

BUS PASS APPLICATIONS FOR 2022/2023 
Students who need school bus transportation for 2022-2023 and 
are eligible based on the walk limits or students who need special 
needs transportation must apply online for a bus pass. To have 
your bus pass application processed for September, parents/
guardians are asked to apply by June 24, 2022.  

Students who live on reserve DO NOT need to apply online as they 
will be registered for bus transportation by the Indigenous 
education department in partnership with their band office. 
International students must apply for bus transportation through 
the international student program.  

More information about student transportation and how to apply for a 
bus pass can be found on the district website at   

https://www.sd72.bc.ca/page/150/student-transportation 

With temperatures increasing 
and classes spending more 
time outside, please ensure 
that students come to school 
with a refillable water bottle 
every day. 

WATER BOTTLES 

https://www.sd72.bc.ca/page/150/student-transportation


 

 

A huge thank you to our amazing Penfield PAC for all 

the hard work and dedication to the school. 

 

Our appreciation of your support is immeasurable. 





Mon Tue Wed Thurs Fri 

  1 2 3 

6 

 

 

7 

 

8 

 

9 

 

10 

 

13 14 15 

 

16 

 

17 

 

20 21 

 

22 

 

23 

 

School wide 
fieldtrip - 
Miracle Beach 

24 

 

 

 

27 

Report Cards Home 

 

28 

Grade 5 Leaving 

Celebration 

 

29 

Last day of 

school - Early 

dismissal 11:30 

30 

Administration 

Day - schools 

closed 

 

 

     

June 2022     

First day back to school is Tuesday, September  6th 














